

November 2, 2015

Delivered by RESS, Email and Courier

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board, 2300 Yonge St. Suite 2700, P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc. ("Guelph Hydro")
Board File No. EB-2015-0073 – Written Joint Submission

Please find accompanying this letter Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc.'s and Waterloo North Hydro Inc.'s (respectively, "Guelph Hydro", and "WNH" or collectively the "Applicants") joint written submissions pursuant to Procedural Order No. 2 dated October 28, 2015 concerning the issue of the use of the term "privilege" in the settlement proposals filed with the Ontario Energy Board (the "OEB").

Respectfully Submitted,

Cristina Birceanu

Director of Regulatory Affairs Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc.

395 Southgate Drive, Guelph, ON N1G 4Y1 Telephone- (519) 837-4735 Mobile- 226-218-2150 Fax: 519-636-1055

Email- cbirceanu@guelphhydro.com

CC: Kazi Marouf, Pankaj Sardana, Guelph Hydro John Vellone, Bruce Bacon, BLG Randy Aiken, David MacIntosh, Energy Probe Wayne McNally, Jay Shepherd, Mark Rubenstein, Shelley Grice, SEC Michael Janigan, Mark Garner, Bill Harper, VECC